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“And there were in the same country shepherds abiding in the field, 
keeping watch over their flock by night.”  – LUKE 2:8

December 2021 
Dear Friends, 

The last time that I wrote, I talked about how things were almost normal.  And, it is true that October 
classes got off to a good and rather normal start.  We only had one class that didn’t happen because I 
haven’t found a venue for it yet.  But that is as far as normal went, at least for the late October through 
November time frame was concerned. 

All of my scheduled classes in November were canceled because of COVID; not at the schools but at our 
house.  Wendy and I both got sick with the virus.  Her case was relatively mild, but mine was more severe, 
landing me in the hospital for 11 days.  I am happy to report that we are both well on our way to a full 
recovery, even though there are still some lingering effects from the virus. 

That brings us to December.  As of this writing, I have conducted all December classes thus far, and it looks 
like I will be able to conduct the remaining classes that are scheduled for the month.  The December 
classes, as with the ones in October, have gone very well.  The children have been attentive and, for the 
most part, well behaved.  So far this month we have had 16 children trust Jesus as Savior and three others 
that talked to helpers for assurance. 

So, this Christmas time, we are even more grateful to all of you who pray for us; and for those who support 
this ministry or help in other ways; thank you!  Wendy, Courtney and I want to wish you a very merry 
Christmas and a very blessed New Year.  As far as normal, maybe we will just have to wait until we all get to 
heaven with our Lord to really experience “normal”; the wonderful everlasting “Eye hath not seen, nor ear 
heard, neither have entered into the heart of man, the things which God hath prepared for them that love 
him” (1 Corinthians 2:9) kind of normal that God has for us. 

With much love and gratitude, 

Dave, Wendy and Courtney Kurowicki 


